Hexagon Housing Association Ltd

Confidential extract from the Minutes of the Board Meeting held on Tuesday, 31st March 2015 at 4:30pm at 130-136 Sydenham Road, Sydenham, London SE26 5JY. 

Present:
Roy Coulter (Chair), Dermot Finn, Jeanette Kenyon (from Agenda item 13), Kellie Elmes, Ian Mansell, Ruth Chambers,  Martin Large, Rosalind Watson, Debbie Bankole-Williams, Tom McCormack.
In attendance: 
Tracy Inniss (Minutes)

Apologies:

Ian Watts, Val Sharpe

	
	
	Action



	15/42
	Pay Awards 2015 and Draft minutes of the remuneration committee meeting held (via tele-conference) on 24th February 2015


	

	15/42/1
	Dermot explained that Twentysix consulting were asked to provide advice regarding pay awards.  Their suggestion of a 1% pay award for Care Homes staff was a cautious one, and is not in line with Hexagon office staff at 2%.  The Remuneration Committee debated whether to go with the advice.  A few of us felt that perhaps care homes staff deserved more than 1%.  It was clear that if we awarded a 1.8% rise this would be within budget.  The Committee did question whether we could give a 2% pay rise but arguments were presented that this may set a precedent for future.


	

	15/42/2

	Tom McCormack left the meeting at this point.
	

	15/42/3
	With regards the pay awards and average performance related pay for the Chief Executive, FD and Director, Dermot explained that the Remuneration Committee had approved a 2% pay award for all and a 2.3% average performance related increase for all pay bands up to and including Head of Function level.  Dermot was concerned about the level of pay awards for Hexagon’s Directors.  Based on an Inside Housing report that looked at CEO pay bands, it appeared that  Hexagon’s CEO pay was in line with the top 200 organisations despite the fact that Hexagon is an SME.  However, he had checked pay details for the L8 and Hexagon’s CEO pay falls in the middle. 

The salaries do therefore appear to be market led. 


	

	15/42/4
	Dermot explained that Twentysix Consulting had identified a number of roles within Hexagon where point 3 of the pay band is 5% or more below the market median.  The Remuneration Committee agreed that point 3 for these roles should be uplifted, but felt that uplifting the maximums for the Directors would take the salaries too far outside the upper quartile.  It was therefore proposed not to uplift the maximum pay above the maximum of the pay band for Directors for 2015/16.


	

	15/42/5
	The Board discussed the issue of the 50% consolidation of PRP and queried whether this should be reviewed.    It was agreed that as a review of the salary structure has recently been undertaken, this would be reconsidered next financial year.


	Rem Com

	15/42/6
	The Board approved:

· an update to the pay bands for Chief Executive, Finance Director and Director posts of 2% with effect from 1st April 2015

· an average performance related increase for Chief Executive, Finance Director and Director posts of 2% for 2015/16

· Point 3 of the pay band for the roles of Development & Regeneration Director and Property Services Director to be uplifted to reflect the 2015/16 market median, with a cap on maximum pay for the Director Pay Band for 2015/16.  

· A 1.8% Pay Award for Care Homes with effect from 1st April 2015.


	

	15/42/7
	Confidential extract from the Minutes of the Board Meeting held on Tuesday, 31st March 2015.

Signed ……………………………………….(Chair)

Date ………………………………………….
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